
April 18, 2024 

Mary Scherling, Chairperson 
Cass County Commission 
PO Box 2806 
Fargo, ND 58108 

RE: Improvement District No. 2024-1 
Buffalo, North Dakota 

Dear Mrs. Scherling: 

Please find the enclosed map of the proposed sanitary sewer improvements in the City of Buffalo, ND.  The 
proposed project includes replacing the existing sanitary force main from the lift station to the lagoons. As 
part of the funding requirement with the ND Rural Development (USDA) office, the proposed project needs 
evidence of consistency with plans from the Cass County Commission.   

The proposed project needs to be reviewed by the Cass County Commissioners and evidenced in writing that 
the project will not be inconsistent with the comprehensive development plan for the area.  Enclosed is a 
sample letter that can be used following your review and put on your letterhead for your convenience.  Could 
you also send us a copy of the letter for our use in the Rural Development application. 

If you have any questions, please contact our office at (701) 551-1022. 

Sincerely, 

Moore Engineering, Inc. 

Taylor Braaten, PE 

Enclosure 

SUGGESTED MOTION: Authorize letter of support for City of Buffalo Improvement 
District No. 2024-1.
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August 5, 2024 
 
 
Jim Jager, Mayor 
City of Buffalo 
PO Box 126 
Buffalo ND 58011 
 
 
RE:  Improvement District No. 2024-1 Buffalo, North Dakota 
 
 
Dear Mayor Jager: 
 
After reviewing your proposed sanitary sewer system improvements in the City of Buffalo, Cass County 
has found that said improvements do not conflict with any county comprehensive development plan for 
the area. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Chad M. Peterson, Chairperson 
Cass County Commission 
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